







Showing Movie at School

The Guay Family - Your missionaries in Thailand

August 2, 2024 Dear Friends.

Thank you for praying for us as we traveled to America. We were there for five weeks. It was a blessing to be at our son's college graduation and to visit with our other kids and family there. It was also a blessing to visit many supporting churches! We got back to Thailand safely in May and jumped right back into the work here!

On May 19th, one teenager got baptized. She had wanted to get baptized on Easter, but her grandmother was really opposed to it, so she waited. And when she finally got permission, she wanted to get baptized the first week we were back. Shortly after that, a 75 year old man that has been coming to church got saved too! We are looking forward to another baptism soon!

In April, we showed the movie "Overcomer" to a principal of one of the schools where we teach. It does a good job presenting how to be saved, so we were using it to witness to her. Even though she isn't a Christian, she loved the movie and asked us to show it to her whole school. We showed it in May to the students. Please pray for these students to get saved.

One of the schools where Kristi teaches didn't have her return this semester. But God opened the door for her to teach seniors at the high school where Richard teaches.

Also, our English classes at the church have had lots of new students. Please pray that God will use the classes at the schools and at the church to help others come to know Him.

It's always sad at the beginning of a new school year to have church kids go off to college. We had one girl go away to a college a couple of hours away. We are so thankful that she got saved shortly before leaving for college and has already started going to a Baptist church there. The first week she was gone, God sent us a college student who just moved here for school! He is saved and is already a blessing to us!

Two weeks ago, our daughter and son-in-law had to borrow our car to travel to renew her visa. They had a fairly bad accident in the mountains on the way there. Praise the Lord that both of them and our grandson were all safe! The policeman said that was a very dangerous spot where it happened. Because our car was rather old (2006), the insurance was just liability and will not cover the damages. It will cost more to repair it than it is worth. So, we will just sell it. We still have a van, but we normally use both vehicles for picking up people for church. Please pray for us to be able to replace that car. Please pray for us to have wisdom and discernment in this situation.

Our Sending Church:

Galilean Baptist Church 1155 N. Hwy 67

Cedar Hill, TX 75104

Takerd and Kriste Dung Web: www.GalileanBaptistChurchTX.org

Yours for Thailand.

Contact Info:

P.O. Box 36 Tak. 63000

Thailand

Phone: (865) 686-8649 Email: thaiguay@gmail.com Web: www.TenForThais.org